
Sayyid Al-Hakeem: We won’t participate in the government, will work to
converge views between parties

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met a generous group of sheiks and

dignitaries of the Bani Muslim Al-Aqiliya tribe and Al-Kifl district in the guest-place of

Sheik Nima Al-Muslimawi on 17/6/2022, thanking them for the good reception and hospitality and

recalling the years that passed when the two parties shared pain, adversity, joy and the

sweetness of victory in decisive stations from the history of Iraq.

His Eminence recalled the fatwa of the sufficient jihad of the blessed supreme religious

authority and how it caused a shock at the level of morale and the upturn of the situation

after the initiative was for terrorism. Once again, H.E. warned against schemes to reduce the

positives and generalize the negatives and amplify them and try to connect them to certain

components without others, explaining the reason for the refusal of Al-Hikma to participate in

the next government, stressing, "We will not shirk responsibility towards our people, and that

we will remain supportive of every cause that serves the citizens."


